MSFA EMS committee meeting

January 15, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 1300 hours by Chair Bill Dousa.  He thanked Hurlock Volunteer Fire Company for hosting the meeting and lunch.  
Chair report: 

· Bill stated a report was given to the Ambulance Safety Task Force in December.  He handed out copies of the briefing and asked for any input.  He also asked everyone to review the lights and siren document.

· eMEDS pilot effort is ongoing.  Actual reporting should start around February 1.  Harford, Cecil and Queen Annes’ counties will be part of the pilot program.

· Draft letter to MIEMSS for providers who have not completed the mandatory protocol update.  At the last meeting, a motion was made to send the letter.  After discussion at the last Executive committee meeting, the original letter was rewritten.  Dr. Alcorta stated MIEMSS can give a list of providers who have completed updates by June 1.  He also stated MIEMSS can send notification to providers who have not completed an update and give them a certain amount of time in order to alleviate revocation of licensure.  He stated linking it to recertification means providers will have 2 years (ALS) and 3 years (BLS) where they wouldn’t have to do an update.  Charlie Simpson stated we need to make sure everyone has completed the training.  Rick Udell asked if a timeline of 60 days to comply would be reasonable.  Danny Green questioned active duty (military) providers.  Dr. Alcorta states they are safe.  Bill will work on getting a revised draft letter out before the Executive committee meeting for comments.
Recording Secretary:
· Linda Dousa sent around an attendance roster for input and corrections.  She will keep this updated for each meeting.  If anyone has a change in email or phone number, please let her know.   
Association Officers:  

· Vice President David Lewis thanked everyone for the efforts.  He also wished everyone a Happy New Year.  The new legislative session opened up on Wednesday.  MSFA will be using a defensive strategy to make sure funding is not cut due to the deficit.  Long term viability of the MSOF funding is concerning.  They would like to see the Amoss fund increased.  Convention preparation is progressing; the construction plans are on hold at the convention center and will probably begin after our convention.  He invited everyone to continue participating in the committee as well as others next year.  Applications are available online to participate in any committee.
ALS Sub Committee:
· Marianne Warehime stated they are still working on the ALS credentialing.  The cross jurisdictional credentialing document is done for BLS.  They are hopeful a similar document will be done for ALS. 
BLS Sub committee: 
· Joan Williams stated they did not have a formal meeting but are continuing to work on EMT program issues. 
MIEMSS: 
· Dr. Alcorta stated he is very pleased with several things that are happening this year.

· Cross jurisdictional BLS workgroup – The committee is finalizing a policy (written agreement) and check off form for BLS.  This allows County B to accept County A’s skills check off.  This does not address different county SOG’s and didactic.  This will reduce the barrier between counties.  Medical Directors support this policy.  He would like any feedback.  
· Medical Order for Life Sustaining Treatment (MOLST) - DHMH Office of Health Care Quality and MIEMSS are working together to have a single form MOLST that would be used for facilities that are licensed through DHMH.  It would replace the EMS DNR forms and the Nursing Home forms.  The form would be required by law and would have to stay with the patient and their records in an obvious place.  MIEMSS would like MSFA support on this issue.  This would not cover group homes at this time as they are not licensed by DHMH.
· Guidance for expedited scene for helicopter transports – currently helicopters are not launched for transport until a provider arrives on scene and does an assessment.  Because of this, the average response time to a scene is 19 minutes.  This document gives the option of dispatchers to request a helicopter prior to EMS arrival based on information received from 911 callers.  A workgroup worked to identify patients that would benefit from this (unconscious or ineffective breathing).  A learning management is being worked on for dispatch centers.  EMS arriving on scene would assess and advise based on the trauma decision tree location.  They would then consult for Category C and D patients as they do now.  MSP Sgt. Longest stated the workgroup discussed times when dispatchers would know it was a helicopter call and couldn’t request due to not having EMS on scene.  He said it takes on average 6 – 10 minutes to get the helicopter ready before launching.  They are always looking to streamline the time. 

· Patient initiated refusal for EMS – this a pilot protocol that will be upgraded to pediatrics.  Several jurisdictions have seen reductions in refusals and improvement in documentation.  The medical directors in the jurisdictions doing the pilot states they think this should be a state wide protocol.  Please review the document and get comments to him in the next 2 months.
· AHA memo – transition challenges occur each time there is a change in standards.  The changes came out after the new protocols were approved.  If providers have the new AHA, follow those instead of what is in the protocols.  Charlie Wills asked about the AED issues.  Dr. Alcorta stated you still do the best you can.

· eMEDS -  there are several counties that currently do not use emais that may be turning to eMEDS when it goes statewide.  The administrative tools will take a while to learn but are excellent.  The state protocols are built into the program.  The “cheat sheet” will be standardized.  He is working with the hospitals to on a preliminary data sheet to make sure all information they need is present.  The complete hospital report is being review by the hospitals for feedback.  There will also be a hospital dashboard the hospital will be able to look at the see any and all patients enroute and all reports completed.

· Cardiac intervention centers – 17 are currently being evaluated.  Formal letters will be sent to the successful centers soon.  Therapeutic hypothermia for resuscitated patient protocol is being strongly encouraged for all jurisdictions within the next year.  Some of the hospitals are the stumbling block.  Within the next year, all PCI centers must have this capability.  This is being worked on by the regional STEMI committees.

· Renewal cards – are flimsier than the old credit card type.  Wayne Tome expressed concern that the cards are cheap and will not last.  Dr. Alcorta stated they are not like our old cards but are durable.  They can be laminated to be sturdier.  Sam Sauers questioned why MIEMSS wasn’t part of the new state ID system.  Dr. Alcorta is not familiar with the program.  Phil Hurlock will contact Amy Lepore and get more information.
· NDLS – course is continuing.  The only cost they must charge is $325.00 for the coordinator and would like to have $10.00 per student for xeroxing.  They would like a minimum of 25 people.  Rick Udell and Charlie Simpson stated it was an excellent course.  There was question about CEU’s.  This is an 8 hour credit course, must send in your certificate to get the credit.
· Bill Siefarth left in September.  Les Hawthorne from MFRI has been hired to replace him; he will begin on January 26.

· Health Department and MIEMSS are working together to make sure psychiatric facilites are updating HC Standards numbers twice a day in order to get patients out of ED’s.
MFRI:
· Steve Frye (ALS) stated this spring semester they are conducting 10 ALS refresher classes.  9 of the classes are overfull.  The Salisbury class has several openings.  He encourages not waiting till the last minute to get this class.  Training requests will be sent out and need to be submitted in a timely manner.  EMS Today will be in March.  He needs a group of people to do administrative work for one day in support of the program; these people will be able to attend 3 day EMS Today program for free.

· Wayne Colburn (BLS) will be replacing Les Hawthorne on this committee.  Any BLS issues, please let him know.  There are concerns about the new curriculum.  Many of the additions are things the students needed (HazMat, driving, etc) after class.  The pilots are complete.  He stated there were some concerns from the instructors about the A & P portion of the program and reading issues.  Phil Hurlock states he tested the 2 pilot classes and the students did very well with favorable evaluations submitted.  There is going to be training necessary for instructors, especially those who never were EMT-A’s.  
MSP Aviation:

· Sgt. John Longest, chief flight paramedic for the state was present.  They are purchasing 6 new helicopters; they also have the option for purchasing 6 more.  He stated the advances and capabilities of the new helicopter is unbelievable.  The first aircraft should be in about 15 months.  They are working on having a second provider on each aircraft.  Landing Zone safety video is on the MIEMSS LMS website and also on the Aviation and MFRI website.  If these fail, he will send a DVD for viewing.  Phil Hurlock recognized the NCO award Sgt. Longest recently received.  Captain Gibbons was promoted to Major on Wednesday. 
RAC Shock Trauma: 
· Jim Radcliffe stated they are working hard at Shock Trauma.  The parking issues are a challenge due to construction.  There is now a first floor in the construction area.  The crane was special so it would not interfere with helicopter operations.  If there are any issues when arriving, please let him know so they can be addressed immediately.  The new building will house a national training center.  He’s asking for input on how people envision this center.  Education programs are ongoing and are doing well.  They are being broadcast statewide.  They have partnered with MIEMSS to link the LMS for view and continuing education.  EMS Today Men in Pink will be returning (airway program).  NFPA418 has changed – EMS will be asked to partner with the hospitals to do annual emergency training (those that have helipads).  This went into effect January 3.  Vicki Cunningham asked if webinars that could be broadcast to an individual computer vs sites will be in the future.  He said the issue is verification of attendance.
New Business – nothing
Old Business –nothing
Good of the committee:

· Chris St. John gave an update on the issues in Montgomery County.  Ambulance billing issue was defeated during the election.  County executive has de-funded all administrative, secretarial, etc for volunteer companies.  EMS funding has been slashed 50%.  There has been vandalism at the volunteer companies.   He states he has never seen such severe problems between career and volunteer.     
Next meeting – March 26, 2011.  Location TBD. 
Adjournment – 1500.
Respectfully submitted

Linda Dousa
